
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Child Molester Receives 45 Year Sentence 

July 10, 2014 

Bryan, TX – Today a Brazos County jury convicted Filemon Herrera, 66, of Bryan 

of Continuous Sexual Abuse of a Child Under the Age of 14. Herrera was then 

sentenced to 45 years in prison without the possibility of parole. Prosecutors were 

able to prove that between 2011 and 2012, Herrera committed multiple acts of 

sexual abuse against a seven-year-old child with whom he was acquainted. 

Prosecutors called on numerous witnesses during the trial, including the victim. 

In addition to the victim, prosecutors called on an adult woman who testified that 

when she was a child, the Defendant also sexually molested her. No charges were 

ever filed in that case because the victim did not report the abuse until she was an 

adult. After an initial CPS report, the case was investigated by the Bryan Police 

Department. Continuous Sexual Abuse of a Child is a relatively new criminal 

offense. It requires that prosecutors prove two or more incidents of sexual abuse 

during a period of 30 days or more in duration. A Defendant convicted of 

Continuous Sexual Abuse of a Child Under the Age of 14, faces a mandatory 

punishment range of 25 years to Life in prison. A person convicted of this offense 

is not eligible for parole and must serve their entire sentence. The law took effect 

on September 1, 2011. The Brazos County DA’s Office is grateful to the Bryan 

Police Department and CPS for their outstanding investigations in this case. The 

case was prosecuted by Assistant District Attorneys Ryan Calvert and Kevin 

Capps. 

“Sexually abusing a child is among the most hideous crimes that a 

person can commit. We are so grateful for the courage of this victim 

in speaking out and insuring that a sexual predator will never harm 

another child .” - Ryan Calvert 


